
INFORMATION BULLETIN 

Project EN1271 

 

Date: June 6, 2022 
 

Public Information Centre (PIC): June 22, 2022 
Anticipated Public Tender: Winter 2023 

Construction: Spring 2024 
Timeline is subject to change. 

 
Barrie is completing a design project for infrastructure improvements that support growth and development in 
south-east Barrie. 

This project will accommodate growth of the City’s south-east end. The project limits were examined during the 
Class Environmental Assessment (EA) process completed in 2017. This project has advanced through the 90% 
design phase with construction planned to start in Spring of 2024. 

 

The purpose of this Public Information Centre is to present an overview of the detailed design of the project to  
residents directly, and indirectly, affected or persons/groups/agencies that may be interested in the project. Due 
to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the City is hosting a virtual event. A presentation will be  
 on Barrie.ca. For information about the project, access to the PIC Presentation, and the Digital Comment Form 
please visit the City’s website, Road Construction Projects section at: Barrie.ca/Roadwork. 

The PIC material will be uploaded to the City’s website on Wednesday, June 22, 2022. 
 

 

 

The proposed infrastructure improvements include: 

• Mapleview Drive East (approx. 1.2 km from Yonge Street to west of Prince William Way) expansion to 
four (4) lanes including raised median, a 3.0 m multi-use path on the north and south sides, and improved 
roadway illumination. 

• Stormwater management improvements including new storm sewers, installation of Low Impact 
Development (LID) systems, and a stormwater management pond. 

• Installation of a full traffic control signal at the future Kneeshaw Drive / Lilly Drive intersection and 
Intersection Pedestrian Signals (IPS) at Royal Jubilee Drive. 

• Intersections at St Paul’s Crescent and Royal Jubilee Drive to be right-in-right-out only. 

• Enhanced at-grade rail signal crossing safety. 

Mapleview Drive East Improvements (Yonge Street to Prince William Way) 
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KEY PLAN 
NOT TO SCALE 

WORK DETAILS 

https://www.barrie.ca/Living/Getting%20Around/Road-Design-Construction/Construction-Projects/Pages/McKay-Rd-West-and-Veterans-Drive-Improvements.aspx
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You may submit your comments until Friday, July 8, 2022. If you do not have internet access and wish to 

receive more information, please direct your inquiries to the City Project Manager listed below. 
 
 

 

The design is approaching completion and most necessary field investigations have been undertaken.  During 
construction you may experience some noise and minor traffic delays for short duration as the Contractor 
completes its work. Your patience is appreciated. 

 

 
 

 

Road and Sidewalk Access: Pedestrian access will be maintained during 
construction. 

During the construction, some short delays (e.g. a few minutes) while driving through the 
construction area can be expected while equipment is maneuvering, trucks are dumping, 
etc.  We ask for your patience in such instances. 

 

 

 

Driveway Access: Vehicle access to properties within the construction limits will be 
provided at almost all times during construction periods 

Access for emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times. 

Services: Your sanitary sewer, hydro, telephone, cable TV, and gas services should 
not be affected by the construction works, barring any unforeseen circumstances. 

 

 

Parking: There will be no impact to current parking restrictions along Mapleview Dr E as 
part of these works. 

 

 

Garbage and Recycling: There will be no impact to  garbage and recycling services 
during construction. 

 

 

Safety: Contractors are required to conduct their work in a safe manner, including 
wearing personal protective equipment and visible safety vests. We ask that you take 
extra caution if you travel through the construction zone  to ensure everyone’s safety. 

 
 

 

If you have any questions, or comments regarding this project, please feel free to contact: 

Alvaro Almuina, P. Eng. 
Engineering Project Manager 
alvaro.almuina@barrie.ca 
705-739-4220 ext. 4480 

 
Project and general information is available at: 

Barrie.ca/Roadwork 

Service Barrie: 705-726-4242 
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